
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 
    

June 4, 2012 – Delta Imports, Grand Rapids 
 

Meeting was called to order by John Walters at 7:07pm.  Members present 
were: John and Marshall Walters, Amber Door, Brenda Hildon-Kaempf, Rick 

Riley, Arnie Axelrod, and Colin Carpenter. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Approved.  Amber reported we received subsidy for 
the August 6 car corral. 

 
Membership Report:  215 Primary Members, 167 Affiliate Members – total 

382.  New Members – 3 
James Scatena, Ludington, ’09 997 

Steve & Sue Siler, Ada, ’08 Cayman 

Stephan Wolf, Grand Rapids, ’12 991 
Transfers In – 0. Transfers Out – 0. Non-renewals – 5. Renewals – 21. 

 
April Meeting Minutes:  Approved. 

 
Uber Alles Editor’s Report:  Dan reported via email: dropped print from 

20 pages to 16.  Adobe Creative version 6 is out now – upgrade in the near 
future? Dan will check with the printer to find out if the version being used 

now is ok as is. Student teacher version may be a cost savings option. 
 

Webmaster’ Report:  Server has been changed at PCA National.  Michael is 
sorting out the bugs.  Our URL will be changed to WMR.  The old URL will still 

function. 
 

Insurance Report:  All set for Traverse City. 

 
Old Business: 

 Bill Moses/old Enthusiast Award – a proposal was made to keep the 
trophy for historical purposes.  Members present approved. 

 May 12 Dinner Drive #1 – Hosted by Paul & Renee Krapp – 14 cars, 
dinner was enjoyed by all. 

 May 18-20 Mackinac Island Road Trip – Hosted by Len & Bonnie Gawron 
– Fun times had by all.  The weather was perfect. 

 May 25 Dinner Drive #2 – Hosted by Mike Murphy – 15 attendees (3 new 
members). Had to wait a bit for the clouds to clear but turned out great.  

Saw Saturn and the moon up close and personal. 
 
  



New Business: 

 June 6 – Gilmore Car Museum Wednesday Night Cruise-in – Hosted by 
Rick Riley & Kurt Wirth.  The entrance to the museum has been moved 

near the new Heritage building.  Depending on the time arriving, the old 
entrance or new entrance may be in use. 

 Heritage Building – Gilmore Car Museum – We are still considering 
hosting some kind of event at this location. 

 June 23 – Spring Up to Traverse – Hosted by Denny & Joyce Weise Bill & 
Natalie Brown.  RSVP due June 20.  The Weises will need assistance with 

the tent.  Amber will send a blast asking for volunteers. 
 Uber Alles advertising – Ted has requested a blast to membership to see 

if anyone knows of potential advertisers. 
 2013 Porsche Parade – The event is 12 months away. We unofficially 

have a logo.  At Spring Up, the local photographer will be attending and 
will scope out photographic opportunities for the cover shot of the 

Panorama.  Driving Tour meeting is Sunday, June 24 @ 10:30.  As an fyi, 

there are homes on the Grand Traverse Resort Property that may be 
rented. 

 IROC – We are looking to move the event but do not have a location. 
US131 Dragway as a possibility?  Need to determine if we have enough 

cones and if the course can be laid out there.  Duane is in the process of 
looking at available Sundays. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm 

 
Respectfully submitted by Brenda Hildon-Kaempf 


